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Hello Fellow Lions of 25 C, 

Welcome to November. The month of Thanksgiv-
ing Day, high school football playoffs, Black Friday, Small Business Saturday, and the race 
to Christmas Eve. Thanksgiving has always been my favorite holiday. I would go hunting 
with my uncles in the morning, enjoy a fabulous turkey dinner with all the trimmings and 
pumpkin pie, followed by football. Family, food, fun. And there is no pressure to buy that 
perfect gift for so many people. Life was good. Please take time to enjoy the season shar-
ing with family and friends. 

If you missed the District C Meeting on October 19
th
 in Lafayette, (ALL District C Lions are 

invited to ALL district meetings.) you missed a great opportunity to see how your District 
C State Project Trustees are conducting project business and serving Hoosiers in need. 
(All state projects trustees are very willing to come to your club and explain how your state 
project support money is spent.)  

You would have heard about the membership, leadership, and services activities going 
on in our district. Lion John Wilkins explained that the Indiana Lions Foundation has plenty 
of money and they want to spend it. Matching grant applications up to $1000.00 are easy 
to write and the grant criteria is not difficult. Call Lion John and he can walk you through it. 

We took advantage of the institutional knowledge and expertise of the PDG group to 
ask, “How do we make District C Lions more visible and an acknowledged presence in our 
communities?” Their recommendations will be discussed next month. 

I think some of the best meeting information came after lunch. Lion Ruth Kelly from the 
Zionsville Club presented a program on their “Stories in the Park” Reading Action Pro-
gram service project. Last year it attracted over 300 children to a variety of reading activity 
stations. They partnered with the local library, senior citizens group and others. If students 
cannot read and comprehend well by third grade, their chances of success in life drop dra-
matically. Call Lion Ruth for all the details. 

District Treasurer, Karen McKellar, presented an informative program on how LCIF came 
about, how it operates, and how it uses your LCIF donations. (Thanks to CT Karen’s ef-
forts, District C is a leading district supporter of LCIF projects.) She explained how 
District C can take advantage of LCIF financial assistance available in times of great need. 
CT Karen will be happy to provide any information your club may need.  

Lion Worth Donaldson, from the Plainfield Club, took a common question Lions hear, 
“Where does my dues money go?” and put that answer down in a tri-fold pamphlet that 
explains where every penny goes. (ALL funds raised or donated by the public goes back 
to the public. Dues dollars is what supports the administrative activities of the local, district, 
state and international organizations.) Lion Worth is offering to share his template with any 
club that asks. Give him a call. 

At the same time, Lion Worth, as district environmental chair, one of the Lions International 
Global Causes, has published a monthly newsletter on various environmental topics.  
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District Goals 2024-2025 

To increase reporting of District 25C clubs Service Activity Report (SAR). As of today, only 

42% of District C clubs have reported a service activity. Please report to LCI and the local media 

what Lions are doing. We are the best kept secret. Let your communities hear your LION roar. 

District GST chair Cindy Russell can assist you in promoting and reporting service activities. 

To increase our membership by the end of June 30, 2025. Currently we are down 1 member 

since July 1. One simple technique to recruit new members is simply to ASK them to join. Re-

member this simple formula: More Members = More Hands = More Service. Contact GMT Tom 

Robbins for help in recruiting new members. It can be as easy as just asking a friend to serve with 

you at your next service project.  

To increase attendance at 25 C District Meetings and District Convention and State Con-

vention. All meetings and all conventions are open to all District C Lions. District meetings are 

where district business is conducted, and decisions made. Come be a part of the decision-making 

process and see how your dues money is being spent. 

Provide Officer and Zone Chair Training. More officer training will be scheduled. A PowerPoint 

presentation on president’s leadership responsibilities is available from GLT John Wilkins. 

Keep the District 25 C Calendar up to date.  District C website is: www.e-district.org/sites/25c/. 

Check it out. Call me to have your club’s activity listed. 

Establish longer and Actionable PDG meetings. The PDGs will meet at 9:30 on February 1
st
 to 

discuss another question important to District C Lions. 

If I can assist your club in any way, please contact me. 

Thank you for allowing me to serve as your District Governor. 

Thank you for all you do for the Lions and your communities. 

John Waymire, 

District Governor 25C 

http://www.e-district.org/sites/25c/


District C Meeting Schedule 2024-2025 
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January 17-18, 2025 Mid-Winter Conference  Crowne Plaza Airport 

         2501 S. High School Rd  

         Indianapolis, IN 

  

January 19, 2025  3
rd

 Council Meeting   Crowne Plaza Airport  

February 1, 2025  3
rd

 District Meeting   Clinton Lions Club 

         200 South Lincoln Street 

         Clinton, IN 47842 

  

February 22, 2025  District C Convention  Zionsville Town Building 

1100 West Oak St.  

Zionsville, IN 46077 

 
April 25-26, 2025  State Convention   Farmstead Inn & Conf. Ct.  

         370 S Van Buren St. (SR5) 
         Shipshewana, IN  46565 
 
April 26, 2025  District C Caucus    Shipshewana 

April 27, 2025  4
th
 Council Meeting   Shipshewana 

May 10, 2025   4
th
 District Meeting   Brownsburg 

         Bundy’s Lodge 

         7024 Lucas Drive 

         Brownsburg, IN 46112 

District Governor Visitation Schedule 

November 6   Delphi Lions Club 

November 13  Clinton Lions Club 

November 14  Brazil Lions Club 

November 20  Battleground Lions Club 

December 2   Plainfield Lions Club 

December 3   Spencer Lions Club 

January 8   Rossville Lions Club 

February 17   Jamestown Lions Club 

March 6   Crawfordsville Lions Club 

April 28   Lucerne Lions Club 
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A Message from FVDG—Paul Sheetz 

Websites for 25C and MD25 

Greetings Lions, 

The holiday season is upon us and clubs will be having community events: Octoberfests, 

Halloween Trunk or Treat, Thanksgiving Food Drives as well as Clothing and Toy Drives 

and not to mention New Year’s Celebrations. We need to think about election of new offic-

ers in the new year. Elections need to be held early to help our clubs, the district and the 

state gather the new officer information for distribution. Without correct information, com-

munication with clubs is delayed or clubs do not receive information at all. For example, the 

relief assistance information for natural disaster victims may not reach clubs who want to 

donate. Please help us so we can better help you. 

District 25-C - Lions e-District Houses  

Multiple District 25 - Lions e-District Houses  

https://www.e-district.org/sites/25c/
https://www.e-district.org/sites/md25/


Attention Club Officers: IRS 990 Annual Tax Filing Reminder  
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Dear Lion, 

Please remember that all Lions clubs, districts and multiple districts with annual gross receipts less than US$50,000 
that are not required to file Forms 990 or 990-EZ must file the e-Postcard (also known as the 990-N). Please be ad-
vised this filing relates specifically to the 501(c)(4). If your Lions club, district or multiple district has a foundation, 
which is a separate legal entity, the appropriate form will need to be filed as well. 

Please review the Annual Tax Filing information below. Thank you! 

Please note that Lions Clubs International is not authorized to provide guidance regarding your filing. For specific 
questions, please contact a local tax professional or the IRS. 

Kindest regards, 

Legal Division 
Lions Clubs International 



A Message from GST, Lion Cindy Russell 

Page 6 

BE THE SERVICE DIFFERENCE               Issue 1 

All Service Matters 

Don’t get caught in the “stinking, thinking” trap that only large service projects matter. I wish I could quote 
some percentage that shows how many of the hundreds of thousands of Lion’s service hours are for meeting 
the daily, weekly or monthly needs of our neighbors and communities. I wish I had a list or even a slight 
idea of the number and type of ongoing service activities our District C Lions clubs are performing and 
have been performing year in and year out. I wish I could be involved in them all. (With all this wishing go-
ing on, you would think it was my birthday. It’s not.) 

I joined Lions in 2017 wanting to be part of something bigger than my little corner of the world which had 
just been redefined. I would like to help everyone, be involved in everything and be everywhere at once. 
Can’t happen, at least not physically. However, I can rejoice in the accomplishments of my fellow Lions, I 
can serve occasionally alongside other clubs, and I can help financially by supporting their fundraisers. 

Then there are the large service opportunities. For me, my heart beats hard in crisis situations and for disas-
ter relief. I can not physically respond to those situations. I am not able to go to a disaster site and help clean 
up. However, I can supply funds to help fill the needs of the victims and the responders. If you, like me, are 
physically limited or simply tied up with daily living, and plan to send money to LCIF to help with disaster 
relief, please designate “Empowering Service”. 

Thank you for your time, 

Lion Cindy Russell 

A Message from Peace Poster Chair, District C, PDG Tom 
Robbins 

Here is the follow up important dates that I promised to send to you. 
The Peace Poster Kit ordering privilege closed Oct. 1, 2024 
  
Next deadline: November 15th. You must send your Clubs winning entry to the District Governor, post marked not 
later than November 15th, 2024. 
  
December 1st is the Post Mark deadline for the Governor to submit the winning District entry to the Council Chair-
person. 
  
December 15th is the Post Mark deadline for the Council Chairperson to submit the MD-25 winner to the Brand and 
Creative Department at Lions Headquarters. 
  
Thank you to all for encouraging the young people in your area schools. 
  
Sincerely, 
PDG Tom Robbins 
Peace Poster Chair District C 



A Message from LCIF, Karen McKellar 
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Following is information we received this afternoon concerning the aid that has been provided to the southeastern 
United states by Lions Clubs International Foundation: This indicates that each of the areas have applied for and been 
awarded the following assistance from Lions Club International Foundation 
  
Good morning/afternoon, Constitutional Area 1  Coordinators, 
  
We are pleased to provide an update on LCIF's support following Hurricane Helene's recent impact in the southeast-
ern United States. 
  
From July 1, 2024, to October 3, 2024, LCIF has awarded a total of 125 disaster relief grants globally, amounting to 
$2,018,452. 
  
In response to Hurricane Helene, we are actively collaborating with Lions across multiple states to assess and ad-
dress the immediate needs on the ground. 
  
As of October 3, 2024, we have awarded 8 Emergency grants totaling $120,000 for districts in Florida, Georgia, North 
Carolina, South Carolina, and Tennessee. We are in contact with several more districts and anticipate additional 
Emergency grants will be issued soon. 
  
Additionally, Major Catastrophe grants of $100,000 each have been awarded to Multiple District 35 (Florida) and Mul-
tiple District 31 (North Carolina). 
We recognize the extensive damage across these states and are in continuous communication with Lions from affect-
ed areas. We are reviewing new requests daily, and we understand that districts may require further assistance. Our 
commitment to supporting relief activities remains strong, and we appreciate the dedication of Lions who are actively 
helping in these devastated communities. 
  
Your interest in sharing the impactful work of YOUR foundation is truly inspiring. We will keep you updated as more 
requests come in.  
Your LCIF CA I Development Team 

A Message from Lion John Wilkins 

Hurricane Helene caused massive destruction throughout the southeastern US. Lions have responded in a variety of 
ways including hundreds of thousands of dollars of LCIF emergency grant funding to many Lions districts in multiple 

states. In addition to this, many Lions clubs around the country have organized local collection points for relief supplies 
delivered into the disaster zone. One such effort has been organized in Indiana by the Lapel, Matthews, Upland and 
Gas City communities. The Lapel club set up a collection and sorting operation, which resulted in a semi-trailer filled 

with fourteen skids of supplies.  These supplies were to be sent to Ashville, but when it was learned that this area had 
adequate supplies, a new, more pressing needed was identified in the small community of Douglas, Georgia, about 

200 miles south of Atlanta. Douglas suffered heavy damage from Helene. Georgia PCC Cathy Williams from the 
Douglas club contacted LCI headquarters in Oak Brook asking for assistance, which led to a phone call to PDG Char-
ley Short who then forwarded the information to Emergency Preparedness and Disaster Assistance Chair John Wil-
kins. Lion John contacted PCC Cathy who explained the dire need for supplies in Douglas as the community had ex-
hausted their relief supplies. On Wednesday, October 16th, a semi loaded with supplies collected and organized in 

Lapel left a freight terminal in Ft. Wayne bound for Douglas. It arrived in Douglas the following day. In addition to these 
supplies, which will provide a few days of relief, we have identified a list of urgent supplies needed in Douglas. DG 

John and Lion John have proposed  that the fifty clubs comprising District C ‘adopt’ the Douglas club and community 
by encouraging clubs and members to order supplies via Amazon, WalMart, Target or other vendors and have these 
orders shipped directly to a receiving point in Douglas.  Needs include diapers, baby formula, baby wipes, Ensure, 

adult diapers for seniors and non-perishable food items. These items can be shipped directly to: 
Douglas Lions Club 

1525 Pope Drive 
Douglas, GA  31533 

Phone: 912-389-6106 
A more detailed list of needed items can be found on the next 2 pages.  Any questions contact Lion John Wilkins at 
jw6222@earthlink.net. 
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Supplies collected from clubs were sorted and 
palletized by Lapel club members and loaded 

into a semi trailer. 

The semi-truck with the supplies from Lapel 
arrived in Douglas, Georgia on October 17th. 
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A Message from Lions Quest 
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Lions Quest, our Lions youth skills program for schools and community organizations, held its annual US Coordina-

tors Conference at Oak Brook Lions Headquarters on the 14th and 15th of October. This conference highlighted many 

new updates to the Lions Quest curriculum and celebrated growing success around the country. 

 

New features and program updates include: 

• New sixteen week course modules designed to better fit school semesters  

• All-digital content delivery, making edits and improvements easier,  

• Improved use of video content within the lessons  

• Improved curriculum design to "flow" coursework better,  

• Reduced training expenses and expanded LCIF grants for Lions Quest,  

 

Lions Quest programs are expanding across the US. Kentucky Lions have added over forty new Quest programs, with 

four new clubs created to support them. The presentations on these programs were exciting and inspirational! Many 

states sent coordinators to the conference for the first time in many years.  

 

Indiana was praised for our programs in Clinton and Carroll County, which reflect both a traditional school-based 

program and a juvenile justice program respectively. Carroll County's first year juvenile justice program had 42 par-

ticipants: with only one re-offense. Unexcused absences and tardies dropped to zero. Lions Quest really works 

to build better kids!  

 

For more information on how Lions Quest can help your community see lionsquest.org, or contact PDG Charlie Short 

at 765.491.3355, cshort@INlions.org  

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Flionsquest.org%2F&data=05%7C02%7C%7Ceec8adc7f43c4589589b08dcf3a3210c%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638653129166759784%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLC


A Message from IN Lions Foundation, Lion Rose Russell 
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A Message from IN Lions Foundation, Lion Rose Russell 
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Messages from State Projects 
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Message from Mid-Winter Conference 
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November 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 
Delphi Club 
visit 

7 8 9 
 

10 11 12 13 
Clinton Club 
visit 

14 
Brazil Club 
visit 

15 16 

17 18 19 20 
Battle 
Ground 
Club visit 

21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

Official Visits Schedule: 

November 6   Delphi Lions Club 

November 13  Clinton Lions Club 

November 14  Brazil Lions Club 

November 20  Battleground Lions Club  
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December 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 
Plainfield 
Club visit 

3 
Spencer 
Club visit 

4 5 6 7 
 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

Official Visits Schedule: 

December 2   Plainfield Lions Club 

December 3   Spencer Lions Club 
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Prayers 
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Celebrating 283 Years of Service 

District 25C recognizes 5 Lion Clubs chartered during the month of November.  These clubs have been 

serving their local community for 283 years.  These clubs have impacted their local communities in their 

own unique way, and have supported district, state and international projects.  These clubs are an exam-

ple of DG John’s theme – Be the Service Difference and IP Oliveira’s theme – Make Your Mark.  Con-

gratulations on your years of service and leaving your mark on your community and be-

yond! 

  

 

 
CLUB NAME 

 
CHARTER DATE 

 
YEARS OF SERVICE 

 
Battle Ground 

 
November 19, 1973 

 
51 

Jamestown     
Community 

 
November 21, 1986 

 
38 

 
Newport 

 
November 30, 1967 

 
57 

 
Oxford 

 
November 30, 1967 

 
57 

 
Whitestown 

 
November 20, 1944 

 
80 

Prayers to PDG Chloe Weyrauch who has been released from 
the hospital!  Cards, e-mails and texts may be sent but please give 

her time to recuperate. 
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District Club News & Photos 

Plainfield Lions Lisa Savage, Bob Savage, Sandy Rutter and Tom Iles 

at a preschool vision screening at the Plainfield Christian Church Pre-

school.  

Riley Lions welcome DG John       

Waymire 

Prairie Creek Lions had our annual rose 

day sale on October 9th. We sold 111 dozen 

roses which were delivered within the Terre 

Haute area. Thanks to Molly (in back to the 

right) for helping coordinate and for the use 

of her flower shop at Maggie and Moes in 

Terre Haute!  

Newport Lions Hill Climb Court member Kloie Large, Hill 

Climb Princess Hayley Garver, DG John Waymire, and Hill 

Climb Queen Corinna Moore. 
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District Club News & Photos 

The Jamestown community Lions 

Club partnered with the Girls Nite In 

group to fill Halloween bags for the 

town Halloween Party. 

Lafayette Lions Club hosted a booth at local “Cops & Goblins” 

Halloween event organized by the Lafayette Police Department. 

Held on a downtown street closed to the traffic for the afternoon by a 

fire truck and SWAT vehicle, many local police /safety agencies and 

charitable organizations such as Lions, handed out candy/treats. The 

following Lafayette Club Lions had tremendous fun handing out can-

dy to hundreds of children (and parents) in costume: Mark Need-

ham (penguin), Vicky Hrdy (witch), PCC Bob Hrdy (pirate) 

Zionsville Lions Park had an incredible turn out for its 

grueling 3 hours of fun at their Pumpkin & Hayrides. 

Thousands showed up to celebrate in Lions  Park. They 

enjoyed Bounce houses, hayrides, all kinds of games , face 

painting, pumpkin painting, s'mores , plenty of food and 

drinks, Marshall arts, local titleholders , Costume contest 

and tons of candy!    All at no cost to the Community. It's 

how Zionsville thanks their Community for such a great 

year . 
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District Club News & Photos 

October has been an active month for the Frankfort Lions 

club. We did eye exams for immigrant families at the Bi         

National Health Fair that included many other health services 

being provided. Our mayor, police department, Mexican      

Consulate, and others were in attendance.  400 or so eye exams 

for 3d, 5th and 8th graders at two different schools. Lions Pam 

got our monthly reading program going. 50 headstart kids read 

to and books to take home. $500.00 worth of winter coats given 

to the boys and girls club. Money given to Core (old YMCA) for 

candy to be distributed at halloween event. Lion Terry help   

distribute the candy to the over 700 children in attendance. 

(Pictured) 


